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June 9, 2020

Attendees:  Fr. Tetzel, Jonathan Edmonds, Sue Munson, Art Cocker, Rita Kester
Absent: Mauro Gomez, Janet Niño
Guests: Pat Fogarty, Benjamin Cowan


Last Month’s Action Items

Maintenance Report
· Paddle-raiser.  We reviewed the items that we had listed as goals for the paddle-raiser
· The First Area of Focus is to complete renovations and repairs to the Sancuary and Sacristy areas that Fr. Tetzel has requested, and Councils have recently approved.  This would include a minimum of new flooring, paint, and woodwork.
· The Second Area of Focus is to complete upgrades to the area in front of and to the side of the Church Building.  This will include the repair and upgrade of the Parish Sign on the corner of Pine and Grant, finishing of the landscaping along Pine Street, installation and/or repair of the irrigation system.
· The Third Area of Focus is to freshen up our Parish Hall and Kitchen which are in need of repairs to the walls, a new coat of paint, and other possible improvements to make the spaces more comfortable, inviting, and functional.
· The Fourth Area of Focus is to begin tackling upgrades to the Main Church which may include:  Repairs to the Pews, Lighting Upgrades, New Exit Doors, Fresh Paint, New Carpet, New Windows etc…
· Pat gave us an update on the work that has been done in the basement and kitchen.  It’s amazing.  The team did fantastic work.
· Early estimates are that it was all done for around $2500.
· There is a desire to replace the tables in the kitchen with stainless steel tables.  The light-duty ones won’t work, so we will need heavy-duty ones.
· Dan Gasper has been working with Fr. Tetzel to repair the sign in the front.  All the problematic wood is being repaired and /or replaced.
· We will also be getting a bid on a replacement for the sign itself.  It will have the ability to have the mass times easily updated.
· We need to decide about synthetic or real wood.
· Thus far, there has been nearly zero dollars spent, though the sign itself will cost something for sure.
· The fence at the house has been painted as well as the foundation which had some overspray.  It now looks.
· Flooring at the priest’s house, however, is still not finished.  We hope this will be addressed soon.
· The work on the sanctuary can begin soon, with the forming of the committee as well a scheduling of Monsignor O’Connor.  This was put on hold during the pandemic.
· We have people hoping to donate for the crucifix which will help tremendously.
· 

Fr. Tetzel Report
· There was an explosive device placed at a church in town and one out of town.  We need to be vigilant and Fr. Tetzel would like to consider additional cameras and possibility of flood lights.
· Action:  Pat will call archdiocese to see if we could add some funding for this to our 2020 safety grant.  We will ask for funding for up to 3 cameras with lighting.
· Our Youth Minister has announced he will finish up his tenure in June to proceed with schooling and other interests.  We will consider various options for replacing that position.
· Fr. Tetzel’s trip to Italy is now cancelled.  He will still take some time off anyhow, however in Mid April.

Financials
· May P & L looks really good.  
· Offertory is good, even exceeding our budget, which is fantastic.
· Final unemployment charge should have now been paid.
· We purchased additional cameras for security.  Originally, we had hoped to split the cost with the safety grant from the archdiocese, but this grant was cancelled this year.
· Parish Funds trust is $173K
· Fr. Tetzel applied for the Pandemic Paycheck Protection Loan.  We received 2 months’ worth of payroll (~40K).  As long as we use 60% of it for its intended purpose, then we can apply for forgiveness later.
· Archdiocese had encouraged us to apply.  Finance department helped Fr. Tetzel out and helped us get it in.
· This will most likely be entirely forgiven, but if not, we have ample money to pay it back with.


2020/2021 Budget
· We reviewed the budget for the next year.  Mostly it remains very similar to this year’s budget.
· We will be increasing the youth minister to 30hrs + benefits to make it more attractive and hopefully keep someone for a while.
· There will be no Cost of Living increases this year throughout the archdiocese.
· We will budget 10K for a possible future unemployment expense.  We will use the PPP Loan money to cover this.
· Doesn’t seem we will be charged for the Deacon Assessment yet this year.  This may change in future years.
· We all agreed we should take any remaining funds from 6330 and put it into our protected maintenance fund at the end of the year.  This will help us to cover large unexpected costs even when some years we don’t spend much from this category.
· Tentative budget does show a 5K overspend.  However, we have reason to believe that we likely will overall come through on budget.


Miscellaneous
· Fr. Tetzel is purchasing some computer equipment to replace old and outdated ones.
· Jonathan suggested that we setup youth religious ed registration with online payment and registration.
· 

